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Agenda topics

Call to Order

Welcome
Election of Parent Members
Election of Officers
Chair, Vice-Chair, Secretary & SIF Committee Chair

Minutes from Previous Meeting ( Feb. . 19, 2020)
Report from PTSA

SIF Report

Old Business

New Business

Next Meeting: Wednesday, October 21,2020

d a Stanton College Preparatory School

School Advisory Council (SAC)

Thursday Sept. 24, 2020 3:30PM

Kenyatta Register

Kenyatta Register
Kenyatta Register
Kenyatta Register

Virtual

Notes:




Stanton College Preparatory School
SAC Meeting Minutes
September 24, 2020

Attendance: Members present as noted on the sign-in sheet for Stanton College Preparatory School (hereinafter referred to as Stanton)
School Advisory Council (SAC) and sign-in sheet for the community, stakeholders, including parents.

Call to Order: A meeting of the Stanton College Preparatory School Advisory Council was held via Zoom online on September 24,
2020. Kenyatta Register 2019-20 SAC Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m. Catherine Spears recorded the minutes
for the meeting.

Welcome: Mrs. Register welcomed all in attendance to the meeting. Participants introduced themselves.

Election of Parent Members: A motion was made to approve the 8 nominated members on the SAC committee ballot as: John
Benton, Donna Cobb, Shontrell Cook, Dave Karrmann, Kenyatta Registar, Catherine Spears, Emmy Stone, and Josie Summa.
Elizabeth Mark was added to the ballot as a write in. 9 voting member were elected.

Election of Officers: The officers nominated, approved, and unanimously elected are: Kenyatta Register — Chair, Emmy Stone —
Vice Chair, Catherine Spears — Secretary, and Dave Karmann — School Improvement Fund Chair.

Adoption of Agenda: The agenda was unanimously approved as printed. Newly elected voting members moved to have the meeting
recorded. The motion passed at 3:46 p.m.

Minutes from Previous Meeting: Minutes for the February 20, 2020 Meeting were motioned and seconded for approved as a quorum
was formed at this meeting. The unanimous approved minutes will be subsequently submission to the District School Improvement
Office.

Report from PTSA: A report was made by Robin Stricklen, PTSA/SAC Liaison. A virtual parent volunteer fair was scheduled for
September 17, 2020, that was postponed to September 24, 2020. Student events are in the process of getting organized which will
facilitate opportunities to obtain student volunteer hours. Student government is encouraging student that are 18 years of age to
register to vote in the upcoming government elections. DCCPTA is advocating for the % cent sales tax increase to upgrade school
buildings. Next general body meeting is September 30, 2020.

School Improvement Fund (SIF) Report: A report was not given by the newly elected chair as this was the initial meeting of the year.
The SAC chair provided a review of the last presented report as of January 2020 stating the fund ending balance of $5,768.32
($3,594.75 was used for agendas and planners). The school has not received any additional funds from the district.

President’s Report:

A copy of the president’s report can be obtained from Mrs. Majova.

On September 28, 2020, the school officially operates on a 5 day schedule for all Brick and Mortar (“B&M”) students. Reverting to a
5 day opening from the hybrid plan is comparative to first day of school opening. Student’s schedules will change to balance the
B&M class rosters with minimum impact to the initial hybrid students. Currently, anticipating approximately 750 students to attend
B&M full time. 22 hybrid students moved to Duval Home Room (“DHR”) and 35 DHR students applied for B&M.

The quarantine process for students cases is being implemented soon and communicated to ensure continuous academics during
quarantine.

October 14, 2020, all student can take for free the SAT and PSAT/NMQST. Mr. Ingram, at Keiser University, offers free SAT/ACT
test prep on Saturdays.

October 28, 2020, the seniors will have a retake of the SAT.

October 29, 2020 is the 9th — 11th grade PSAT retake.

2020 Spring FSA exams were waived; however, some of the test are a necessary graduate requirements such as the Algebra |
assessment. FSA test will be held on September 30, 2020 (Writing assessment), and October 1 — 2, 2020 (Reading Exam Part 1 and
2). Students who completed Algebra | this past spring will take the FSA this fall.

Old Business:
No old business carried into the new year.

New Business:
There was no new business.

Next Meeting:
Wednesday, October 21, 2020 at 3:30 p.m. at the location TBD.

Meeting adjournment:

Kenyatta Register, 2020-21 SAC Chair, adjourned the meeting at 4:30 PM.

Certification and Submitted:

I, Catherine Spears — Secretary, certify that the above minutes were respectfully taken during the September 24, 2020 SAC meeting,
and will be submitted for review and approval with amendments, if applicable, at the October 21, 2020 meeting.



